MRC Minutes of 07-25-2006/CJC

Martha's Vineyard MEDICAL RESERVE CORPS

Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, July 25, 2006

County Administration Building

Members present included Sylvia Yeomans (Chilmark), Matt Poole (Edgartown), Shirley Fauteaux (Oak Bluffs), Maura Valley (Tisbury), John Powers (West Tisbury), Dr. Tim Tsai (MV Hospital), Dr. Ilene Klein (Dukes County Health Care Access), Chuck Cotnoir (Dukes County Emergency Management), George Heufeld (Cape & Islands Public Health Coalition)

Prior to the meeting, George Heufeld described the upcoming Flu Pandemic tabletop in Wellfleet. Other towns participating in this exercise will be Provincetown and Truro. The exercise will simulate a flu pandemic with a simulated duration of a 1 year time period and will demonstrate a flu pandemic occurring in waves. The exercise will be run by Boston College, who has run this exercise in Lexington and two other towns.

George will get the starting time.

Agenda Items:

Members Report:  George H. discussed the email from Diane Brown Couture which described funding.

George H. also discussed a funding proposal to Falmouth and the ramifications of the deliverables that they would have to perform for the money. Since part of the deliverables includes accepting the Island as part of their responsibility and because they may feel that the money is not adequate for the performance of the deliverables, they may decline the funding.

On the subject of funding for the MVMRC, George said that he would divert funding where possible because of the affiliation with the Cape & Island Public Health Coalition.

John Powers discussed the letter sent to the Coalition for funding for the second round.

There was discussion regarding using the Tribe’s offer of grant money to help with the start-up costs, including the software program for the database.

There was a discussion regarding the Hospital Determination of Need for grant money.

There was a discussion regarding the position of coordinator. The duties would be Coordinating, Organizing, Training, and searching for Grant Applications.

Governing Body  The Governing Body Portion of the Mission Statement document was discussed and left intact.  Additionally, it was decided to add a group of Organizational Representatives, as a subset to the Governing Body section.  The two organizations added were the VNA and the VNS. Dr. Ilene Klein volunteered to talk to both of these agencies and to ask each of them to put forward the name of a non-administrative person as their respective representatives.

Faith Based Organizations were also discussed as a group that should be included in the Organizational Representative category. Chuck C. volunteered to talk to the Clergy association.

Operating Guidelines:  The following operating guidelines were discussed:


All meeting minutes will be sent to Police Departments and the Emergency Management Association in order to keep these organizations involved.

Initially the contact point for volunteers will be at the 800 number at Barnstable County until the Island office is established.

Initially, Barnstable will enter the names and other information gathered from the 800 number in a database until the Island office is established. Barnstable will forward the Island volunteer names, addresses, and phone numbers to an Island person to be determined. An Island MRC person will contact the Island volunteers with a thank you letter.

Barnstable will mail an MRC package to volunteers with a letter from the Island MRC.

Software will be needed to be purchased to enter names on a database to be maintained by the MVMRC.  George H. will find out the cost of the software and attempt to arrange a demonstration.
Discussion regarding domain name for MRC website:  The domain name for the website was decided. The URL will be mvmedicalreservecorps.org. Chuck Cotnoir will arrange for the Domain Name.

Next meeting topics:  Operating Guidelines, Grant Funding, Tribal Funding, Liability Coverage, Organizational Representatives, Website

Opportunity for members to bring up new business:  

Dr Klein asked about liability coverage. George H. said that he would look into it.

Volunteers for MRC will not be included in the Fall Flu Clinic. 

Next Meeting and Adjournment:

Next meeting will be Aug. 15th at 8:15 at the County Bldg.

Meeting adjourned at 10:00 am 
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